


4. I have, myself, been in the past, a commuter to a site where it was necessary to
land/take off from a water surface regularly. The experience is actually pretty awful -
on landing the aircraft feels as if it is going to sink just after the touch down - and at
take off, the motor is howling and the craft seems stuck to the surface. I can't think
that there will be too many 'repeat customers' for this experience, so I would say it is
a venture doomed to a short service life.
5. In order to try to prevent accidents a speedboat will be necessary - this craft will
have to travel over the proposed landing area before each landing, and again just
before each take off. The purpose is to check that there is no floating debris, but even
some debris will be subsurface and may not be seen, so the speedboat run has
limited usefulness. The speedboat will also require an exemption for the rule "no
power boats on the Lake", and is an important item of concern. The speedboat has
another essential function and that is as a first aid vehicle; for aircraft engine failure
when taxiing, it will be used to tow the aircraft back to the landing stage. It ALSO is
used in case of more serious accidents as a life saving, foam distribution, life jacket
dispersals etc. All this can be avoided by NOT having aircraft on the lake!

Could seaplane operations assist in raising awareness of Canberra as the National
Capital and how could this benefit Australians?
This is a specious argument - the Nation's Capital is already well known to
Australians and overseas. Having a 'seaplane' on a freshwater lake in the Nations
Capital is hardly going to alter the status.
One might mention that IF there is a serious accident on the Lake involving a
Seaplane then there will be notoriety as well as a 'blame trail' for the Nations Capitals
decision makers, the NCA.

I hope these comments are useful.
Kindest regards
Andrew Hope




